
   
 

   
 

OPEN MEETING  
 

REPORT OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE GOLDEN RAIN FOUNDATION 
COMMUNITY ACTIVITIES COMMITTEE  

 

Thursday, January 12, 2023 – 1:30 p.m.  
Board Room/Virtual Meeting 

 
MEMBERS PRESENT:                Yvonne Horton, Chair, Elsie Addington, Maggie  
     Blackwell, Cush Bhada, Mark Laws, Sue Stephens, Jules 
     Zalon, Ajit Gidwani, Dennis Boudreau 
 
MEMBERS ABSENT:                 Pearl Lee, Diane Casey, Frank Stern, excused 
 
OTHERS PRESENT:                   Bunny Carpenter, Juanita Skillman, Joan Milliman,  
     Debbie Dotson       
 
STAFF PRESENT:                       Alison Giglio, Jennifer Murphy, Jackie Chioni 
 
Call to Order   
 
Chair Horton called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m.  
 
Acknowledgement of Media  
 
There was no press present.  
 
Approval of Agenda  
 
Director Laws made a motion to approve the agenda. Director Addington seconded. 
 
Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Approval of Committee Report for December 8, 2022 
 
Director Laws made a motion to approve the report. Director Stephens seconded. 
 
Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Chair’s Remarks  
 
Chair Horton stated she is pleased to see all in attendance. 
 
Report of the Recreation and Special Events Director  
 
Ms. Giglio welcomed all in attendance. Ms. Giglio stated the following operational updates: 
Recreation and Maintenance & Construction will be conducting walk-throughs of all the 
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Recreation facilities; the Performing Arts Center supervisor has resigned and Human 
Resources will open internal recruitment while staff strives to maintain current service 
levels; ushers are needed for Performing Arts Center events; the Clubhouse 1 fireplace has 
been repaired and the drop-in lounge replacement door is on order; the Clubhouse 4 kiln 
room ceiling collapsed and is under review for repair; the Clubhouse 4 Photo Lab has 
recently been calibrated to the national standard for inkjet printers thanks to a Camera Club 
member; the Clubhouse 5 Christmas buffet and Rockin’ New Year’s Eve events were well 
received with approximately 300 in attendance at both events; Maintenance & Construction 
removed tree roots and the lines have been epoxy lined to prevent further backups at Pool 
5; new plants have been replanted along the Clubhouse 5 walkway; Pool 2 maintenance is 
almost complete and Pool 4 will be closing on Tuesday, January 24 for annual 
maintenance; all pool maintenance is scheduled to be completed by May 27; the Fitness 
Centers are utilizing barcode memberships for entry and digital waivers are being signed; 
the second session of the Silver Tees golf education program was a great success with 
another session to be planned once the rain ends; Golf merchandise sales was increased 
in 2022; the Driving Range project is scheduled to begin soon which will necessitate the 
closure of the Range, but nets will be installed to allow for restricted activity; thank you to 
the new Golf shop coordinators for their valuable additions to the supervision of the Golf 
operation; the copious amount of rain has aided in the flushing of salts from the greens; 
staff is developing a plan to improve the sand traps around the course that will require 
closure of a few bunkers per month until the project is complete; Library checkouts doubled 
last month as a result of the special display and Globe articles highlighting Village Authors; 
the 2022 Library summary includes 69 Volunteers who worked 9,352 hours to support 
31,453 visitors of which 482 of those visitors were added to the catalogue as members, 
40,200 items were checked out and shelved and 901 items were added to the catalogue in 
which 507 were purchased and 494 were donated. Kudos to the Library volunteers who 
worked diligently to provide this service to our residents. 
 
Ms. Giglio stated the following past events: the Santa Paws event at the Equestrian Center 
in December hosted over 100 attendees and raised $845 by Help the Herd which is a 
campaign of the Village Community Fund. 
 
Ms. Murphy stated the following upcoming events: the free monthly movie at the 
Performing Arts Center, Jerry and Margo Go Large, will be hosted on January 16 at 2 p.m.; 
the brisket dinner will be hosted at Clubhouse 5 on January 23 at 5 p.m.; Clubhouse 1 will 
host Paint and Pour on January 16 from 6 to 8 p.m.; the Village Bazaar will be hosted at 
Clubhouse 5 on January 28, 10 a.m. to 2 p.m.; Clubhouse 5 will host the Big Game on 
Sunday, February 12 at 2:30 p.m.; the annual Valentine's Day dinner will be hosted at 
Clubhouse 5 on February 14 at 5:30 p.m.; Clubhouse 5 will host the Saturday Night Dance 
on February 25 at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Member Comments (Items Not on the Agenda)  
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A member was called to speak regarding the change in hours of one pool to be open later 
as only Pool 4 is open until 9 p.m. and the cleanliness of the hot pool at Pool 4.  
 
Chair Horton stated we are on winter hours and may be open later when summer hours are 
reinstated. She directed staff to address the cleanliness of the hot pool at Pool 4.  
 
Ms. Murphy stated summer hours allow for one pool to be open until 9 p.m. and another 
pool to be open until 10 p.m. 
 
CONSENT 
 
Director Blackwell made a motion to approve the consent calendar. Director Stephens 
seconded. 
 
Motion passed unanimously. 
 
REPORTS  
 
Golf Greens Committee Update - Director Blackwell stated thank you for restoring the 
committee as it is crucial to golfers. Director Blackwell stated the following update: golfers 
are being given relief from tree roots to protect golfers from injury; a new drop zone on hole 
2, course 2 was implemented to improve the pace of play; a new dress code is being 
discussed for 2023; new computer program has been installed for entering golf scores; golf 
carts are restricted to golf paths during wet conditions which aids in the better health of the 
fairways. 
 
Discussion ensued. 
 
Clubhouse 1 Renovation Ad Hoc Committee Update - Director Addington stated the 
purpose of this report is to convey updates for the Clubhouse 1 Renovation Ad Hoc 
Committee. Committee meetings will be held soon after visiting the approved consultant 
overseeing this beautification. This total project will be presented to all boards for approval, 
then to corporate members for approval. 
 
ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION AND CONSIDERATION 
 
Donation of Printing Press and Mat Cutter for Clubhouse 4 Art Room - Director Bhada 
made a motion to accept the donation of printing press and mat cutter for Clubhouse 4 Art 
room with GRF to absorb maintenance costs. Director Blackwell seconded. 
 
Discussion ensued. 
 
Motion passed by a vote of 7-1. Director Laws opposed. 
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Donation of Longarm Quilting Machine for Clubhouse 4 Sewing Classroom - Director 
Blackwell made a motion to accept the donation of longarm quilting machine for Clubhouse 
4 Sewing classroom with GRF to absorb maintenance costs. Director Zalon seconded. 
 
Member was called to speak regarding the number of quilts produced for donation and the 
long arm quilting machine would allow for more quilts to be produced for donations. 
 
Discussion ensued. 
 
Motion passed by a vote of 7-1. Director Laws opposed. 
 
Donation of Baby Grand Piano for Clubhouse 7 - Chair Horton stated the concern as to 
which party is to incur moving and maintenance costs. 
 
Members were called to speak regarding the testing of the Clubhouse 7 electric piano as 
there have been complaints from users; status of current Clubhouse 7 electric piano if Baby 
Grand is accepted.  
 
Director Addington made a motion to postpone the vote of the donation of Baby Grand 
Piano for Clubhouse 7 until the inspection by a qualified vendor is complete. Director 
Stephens seconded. 
 
Motion passed by a vote of 5-3. Director Laws, Director Stephens and Director Bhada 
opposed. 
 
Staff was directed to use a certified piano tuner for the inspection. 
 
Art Association Request for Whale Project Mounting - Director Addington made a 
motion to accept the Art Association request for the whale project mounting in the 
Clubhouse 4 lounge. Director Blackwell seconded. 
 
Member was called to speak regarding the request being to mount the project in the Art 
room, not the Clubhouse 4 lounge. Staff recommended this project as better suited for the 
Clubhouse 4 lounge for all to view. 
 
Discussion ensued.  
 
Motion passed by a vote of 7-1. Director Laws opposed. 
 
ITEMS FOR FUTURE AGENDAS  
 
Poster Policy Review - Staff was directed to keep this item under Items for Future 
Agendas. 
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Facility Operating Rules - Staff was directed to keep this item under Items for Future 
Agendas. 
 
Performing Arts Center Rental Fees - Staff was directed to keep this item under Items for 
Future Agendas. 
 
Activity Fees - Staff was directed to keep this item under Items for Future Agendas. 
 
Equestrian Fees - Staff was directed to keep this item under Items for Future Agendas. 
 
CONCLUDING BUSINESS  
 
Committee Member Comments  
Director Zalon stated it is nice to be back with the Community Activities Committee. 
Director Addington stated this was a nice meeting. 
Director Stephens stated Director Stern will be in attendance next month. 
Advisor Gidwani thanked the committee for volunteering. 
Chair Horton stated Happy New Year and thanked all for attending the meeting. 
 
Date of Next Meeting  
 
The next regular meeting of the GRF Community Activities Committee will be held both in 
the board room and virtually via the Zoom platform at 1:30 p.m. on Thursday, February 9, 
2023.  
 
Adjournment 
  
There being no further business, the Chair adjourned the meeting at 3:16 p.m.    

      

____Yvonne Horton____ 
 

Yvonne Horton, Chair 


